
 
 

 

 

 

 
Over this academic year, Year 3 are developing their leadership roles and thinking 

about how their actions can have a positive effect on the school and wider 

communities. This is providing a great opportunity for children to develop skills for 

the future and to begin to understand how we all have a role to play to make our 

world a better place.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At All Saints’ CE Primary, we are ‘Children 

of God’. We wear our crowns with pride.  

Together we are Included, Involved and 

Inspired.  

Year 3 are completing the Archbishop of York’s Young 

Leaders Award. The children join Archie as he discovers that he can 

‘be the change he wants to see’ in his community. The children have 

been exploring what it means to be a leader, investigate inspirational 

leaders and their impact, identify actions within the local, national and 

global communities. 

To kick start the project, the children 

have been taking on personal challenges 

and think about how their actions can 

have a positive impact on their school, 

home and local community. The children 

have started to complete Archie’s 

Challenge Grid which includes actions 

such as offering to do the dishes at 

home.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One of Archie’s challenges was to ‘write 

a thank you card to someone who helps 

the community’. Year 3 decided to take 

on this challenge as a whole class. They 

choose doctors and nurses who were 

working in A&E department over the 

Christmas holidays. The children 

created individual thank you messages 

to create a big card. They also 

organised a collection of treats for the 

staff. A selection of children then 

delivered the card and gift to West 

Suffolk Hospital via the My Wish 

charity. The children were greeted by 

members of the charity and some 

nurses from A&E. They found out about 

what the doctors and nurses do in A&E 

and how it was open 24 hours a day. The 

staff were very grateful and enjoyed 

meeting the children. The children then 

shared their experience with the rest 

of the class.  

This was a great 

opportunity for children 

to realise how their 

actions could really make 

a difference in their local 

community.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

The children also presented their project (so far) to the whole school in collective 

worship. They were able to explain what skills they thought a good leader should have and 

how small actions can make such an impact.  

Year 3 talked about how EVERYONE ‘can be the change 

they want to see’. This is very true for one of our Year 

6 children who has raised £1,000 to help protect 

endangered habitats around the world by running over 

14 marathons. We are really proud of how our All 

Saints’ children are making such a difference in the 

world.  


